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Hello Phoenix Families,

As we approach the end of this calendar year, I wanted to take a moment to
extend my warmest wishes to each and every one of you.

First and foremost, I want to express my gratitude for your ongoing support,
dedication, and collaboration throughout this semester. Your commitment to
your child's education and our school community has been truly remarkable.
November conferences were so encouraging to both students and staff members.
I saw many smiles as students shared their success.

Our Band Concert had a phenomenal turnout which required pulling more than
50 chairs from the closet at the last minute. It was amazing. We will be better
prepared in the future now that we know how the class of 2030 families are
showing up!

As we head into the winter break, I hope that this time provides an opportunity
for relaxation, joy, and connection with your loved ones. Whether you're
planning to travel, engage in festive activities, or simply take a well-deserved
rest, I encourage you to cherish these moments and create beautiful memories
with your family and friends. No homework!

Lastly, I want to express my sincere appreciation for your unwavering support
and cooperation. Your involvement in your child's education plays a pivotal role
in their success, and I am grateful for your continued partnership.

Wishing you all a peaceful, joyful, and rejuvenating winter break. May the
upcoming new year bring happiness, success, and prosperity to each and every
one of your families.

With warm regards,

Keri Lindsay
Principal
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https://www.msd25.org/page/high-school-and-beyond-plan
https://www.msd25.org/forms/volunteer-application
https://www.msd25.org/page/high-school-and-beyond-plan
https://msvl-wa.safeschoolsalert.com/


Apply to Serve on Totem Parent Advisory Team Today!

Help our school develop strong school-family-community
partnerships and promote the active participation and
engagement of parents/guardians, family, and community
members in the achievement and well-being of students!

Consider applying to serve on our Parent Advisory Team!

Go to https://forms.gle/Qbhbcj6Za3qor3TW7 to apply.

Updated Bus Pass Procedure

Starting January 2, 2024 the following bus pass procedure
will be in place:

Please send a written note or email from the guardian's
email address to the school with your student’s full name,
bus number they will be riding and with who they are riding
with. We will also accept a phone call but it must be from
the guardian’s phone number we have documented in
Skyward which office staff will use to verify. This is for
safety and security reasons.

We request that all bus pass requests be submitted prior to
lunch time in order to get it processed and delivered to
your student before dismissal.

Thank you so much for your help in keeping our students
safe!

https://forms.gle/Qbhbcj6Za3qor3TW7


Hello families!
It’s that time of year again when head lice cases begin to increase. Please take a moment to check your child for head
lice. If you suspect your student has lice, begin treatment and start to disinfect. Things that would need to be washed
on a hot cycle and cleaned are stuffed animals, bedding, beanies, hats, clothes, jackets and anything else that comes
into contact with your student’s hair (If it cannot be washed in a washer, bag it up and store it away for a few weeks -
lice will die off with no food supply). Please let the school know if you need any resources or have any questions!

Is your student (or you) addicted to screens and/or social media?
Here are some warning signs:

- Lack of attention or focus
- Anger and aggression
- Poor grades
- Tantrums or a short fuse
- Avoids social interaction
- Anxiety when away from phone
- Speech delays or other learning problems
- Sleep problems
- Poor self esteem or body issues
- Loss of interest in family activities
- Depression

These are just a few of the issues caused by too much time on screens and social media. You can help by limiting their
screen time and monitoring what they are watching.

Is your student prepared for cold weather?
Winter is coming! With cold weather comes the need for warmer clothes, jackets and shoes. If you need help providing
the appropriate winter clothing for your student please call your school office for assistance.

Attendance: Andrea Avalos
360-965-0503
Registration: Zach Painter
360-965-0518
Health Room: Robin Edmondson
360-965-0510
Native Liaison: Terrance Sabbas
360-965-0573
Native Advocate: Lisa Fryberg
360-965-0573
ASB/ Yearbook: Melissa Erwin
360-965-0519

IMPORTANT NUMBERS

Attendance Line # 360-965-0501

General School # 360-965-0500

Transportation # 360-965-0300

Counselors:

Last Name Alpha A-L:
SerenaMeidinger 360-965-0521

Last Name AlphaM-Z:
Leanne Koenigs 360-965-0520

Administrative Team:

Principal: Keri Lindsay

Assistant Principal: Lisa Radford

Dean of Students: Jason Hippe

Dean of Academics/ Librarian:
Roger Johnson



NON-DISCRIMINATION STATEMENT

Marysville School District does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual
orientation, gender expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth
groups. 

The following Marysville School District employees/departments are designated to address questions and complaints of discrimination:

● Civil Rights: Dr. Courtney Hill, Executive Director of Equity and Family Engagement; courtney_hill@msd25.org; 360-965-0008
● Gender Inclusivity: Dr. Courtney Hill, Executive Director of Equity and Family Engagement; courtney_hill@msd25.org; 360-965-0008
● Harassment, Intimidation, & Bullying

o Employees: Alvin Cooper, Executive Director of Human Resources; alvin_cooper@msd25.org; 360-965-0071
o Students: Claudette Rushing, General Counsel/Executive Director of Legal and Risk Management; claudette_rushing@msd25.org; 360-965-0020

● Title IX: Claudette Rushing, General Counsel/Executive Director of Legal and Risk Management; claudette_rushing@msd25.org; 360-965-0020
● Section 504 and ADA: Dr. Michelle Roper, Executive Director of Special Education and Student Services; michelle_roper@msd25.org; 360-965-0174

Discrimination and discriminatory harassment may be reported to any school staff member or the district employee/department listed above by phone at (360) 965-0000. You
also have the right to file a written complaint. Address: 4220 80th Street NE, Marysville, WA 98270.

Policies that address these issues are 3210 “Non-Discrimination,” 5010 “Non-Discrimination and Affirmative Action,” 3205 “Sexual Harassment of Students Prohibited,” 3207
“Prohibition of Harassment Intimidation and Bullying,” 3211 “Gender-Inclusive Schools” and 2162 “Education of Students with Disabilities Under Section 504 of the Rehabilitation
Act of 1973”. These Policies are available online at www.msd25.org at your school or the District’s Educational Service Center at 4220 80th Street NE, Marysville, WA, 98270.

EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER

Marysville School District complies with all federal and Washington State rules and regulations and will provide equal employment opportunity and treatment for all applicants and
staff in recruitment, hiring, retention, assignment, transfer, promo, and training. Such equal employment opportunity will be provided without discrimination with respect to race,
creed, national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sex, sexual orientation including gender expression or identity, marital status, the presence of any
sensory, mental or physical disability or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. The district will provide equal access to school facilities to the
Boy Scouts of America and all other designated youth groups listed in Title 36 of the United States Code as a patriotic society.

The following Marysville School District employees/departments are designated to address questions and complaints of discrimination:

● Civil Rights: Dr. Courtney Hill, Executive Director of Equity and Family Engagement; courtney_hill@msd25.org; 360-965-0008
● Gender Inclusivity: Dr. Courtney Hill, Executive Director of Equity and Family Engagement; courtney_hill@msd25.org; 360-965-0008
● Harassment, Intimidation, & Bullying

o Employees: Alvin Cooper, Executive Director of Human Resources; alvin_cooper@msd25.org; 360-965-0071
o Students: Claudette Rushing, General Counsel/Executive Director of Legal and Risk Management; claudette_rushing@msd25.org; 360-965-0020

● Title IX: Claudette Rushing, General Counsel/Executive Director of Legal and Risk Management; claudette_rushing@msd25.org; 360-965-0020
● Section 504 and ADA: Dr. Michelle Roper, Executive Director of Special Education and Student Services; michelle_roper@msd25.org; 360-965-0174

Discrimination and discriminatory harassment may be reported to the district employee/department listed above by phone at (360) 965-0000. You also have the right to file a
written complaint. Address: 4220 80th Street NE, Marysville, WA 98270.

The Marysville School District is a drug-and tobacco-free workplace.
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